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Meeting Highlights

Grading System
In the Council’s discussion about the new grading system, it was confirmed that C- is not an option.

If students question this policy, they are to refer to the College catalog.  

Catalog “no show” Policy – John Panzica
A copy of the College catalog class attendance policy (pg. 20) was distributed to the Council.  After much discussion among the Council, the following language was developed and a vote will take place at the December 18th meeting:
Students must attend class during the first week of class or contact the instructor to make arrangements to continue the course.  If the instructor does not hear from the student during the first week of class, the instructor will drop the student as a “no show.”

John indicated that the policy of OES is to drop each student manually after the first two weeks of the semester.  Nearly 600 students were dropped this semester.  The official student enrollment roster is the only list to follow.  Therefore, rosters need to be checked regularly.  If a student in your class is not on the roster, he/she needs to check with OES to clear up the enrollment situation.  Many times it is a case of non-payment.  Automated attendance is not available in the banner system, but students will be flagged automatically of “no show” status.  John mentioned that the override pin number for banner is in place; faculty can add/drop students with this feature.  John will explain further at the next meeting.
Paula Marcello (Social Services Dept.) indicated that her department’s classes are noted in hours and not the number of classes.

Freshman Summer Reading – Alicia Lyon

At the suggestion of the President, a reading list needs to be developed and presented to the President for approval.  VP Morgan suggested that a sub-committee on this issue be formed to look at the process of peer institutions and connected to learning outcomes and cultural awareness.

VOTE

Motion:        A. Lyons – To form a sub-committee to develop a freshman summer reading list.

2nd Motion:  P. Woodberry

APPROVED:  Yes:  19      No: 0
Motion to adjourn:
J. Allen

2nd:
         

J. Warren

Adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Approved by:    Lela Morgan

Submitted by:  Terrie Ann Celentano

